
Friday 25th May 2018 

BUILD UPDATE 

Next newsletter scheduled for July 2018 at the latest 

Plans are underway for an event on Thursday 19th 

July, the last Nature Reserve trip for this year. The 

children and staff will be invited to meet the 

contractors, see the site and find out what will be 

happening over the summer as the big build 

commences. More details about this exciting event 

will be released nearer the time.  

 

In the mean time, Victoria Morris, parent governor, 

has kindly offered to discuss the current phase of 

the works and the building process, if any parents 

would like to discuss this and have been unable to 

speak to the Headteacher.  

 

Current completion date: 
September 2019 

Temporary Site (at Riverside) 

The last set of classrooms, which will be used by 
Riverside, are currently flying up. Their 
completion will make the whole space look neater 
and give us better access to more outside space, 
as we will have shared use of the school field with 
Riverside.  

The installation of the new gate and intercom, 
and reinstatement works to the grassed area 
outside of the classrooms, will be completed by 
the end of next week for our return after half-
term.  

Permanent Site—Hibbert Road  

Good progress continues to be made behind the 

scenes for our new, permanent building.  

Contractual negotiations with the preferred 

bidder are ongoing and, as is always the case with 

complex projects being funded by the public 

purse, it is taking time to conclude.  

Enabling works (site set-up, construction of access 

road and pedestrian crossings) are scheduled to 

be undertaken between mid July and mid August.  

The main works will commence immediately 

afterwards, ready for completion in August 2019. 

Therefore it is still anticipated that the building 

will be completed in time for term to start in 

September 2019. No risks towards this timescale 

have been identified. 


